2006 PRESIDENT’S WELCOME

On behalf of the West Midlands Design and Technology community, may I extend a very warm welcome to the NAAIDT Annual Conference 2006 ‘Children, Tomorrow’s Designers Today’.  This is the 15th Presidency of NAAIDT and I have had the proud honour to represent a hard working and dedicated team of inspectors, advisers, consultants, advanced skills teachers and corporate members over the past year.
In selecting the theme this year, I wanted to cover primary and secondary school developments to prepare inspectors, advisers, consultants and AST’s for a wide variety of issues in the forthcoming year but also to give you the opportunity to ask the question ‘Why Design and Technology?’  The DfES strategies are developing into whole school strategies - crossing key stages with the themes of progression and raising achievement high on any improvement plan and are being covered in the programme.  The QCA are debating the future curriculum and are consulting widely on the Key Stage 3 review currently being undertaken.  

Design and technology has always been an enjoyable and motivating experience for all primary pupils.  It is now time to build on the security of the National Curriculum schemes of work and make logical cross curricular connections.  This can ensure that the subject remains secure in a future curriculum that focuses on the need for greater personalisation and innovation to enable pupils to respond to problems and opportunities, develop research, thinking and visualisation skills within a context in line with their understanding.

.

The excellence that is the traditional secondary curriculum has been challenged yet again through the Key Stage 3 Review and the 14 – 19 White Paper.  Changes in society and the nature of work, the impact of technology, new understanding about learning and the increasing international dimension to life and work will all impact on our thinking about a future design and technology curriculum.  Breadth of qualifications and courses is needed to ensure the success of every pupil and student and we must be proactive in embracing vocational courses linked to the core business of designing and making.

On behalf of NAAIDT, I thank all our corporate members for their continued support and the significant role they play in the development of the subject.  I give my sincere thanks to the main sponsor, Thorpe Kilworth and to those sponsoring specific aspects of the conference.  I would also like to express my appreciation for the commitment and dedication of the members of the Executive Committee, who have been working extremely hard on behalf of the Association.  Finally, I offer my thanks to all the speakers, chairpersons, scribes and ‘behind the scenes‘ helpers for their valuable contributions.

I hope you all have a rewarding conference.

Barry Lewis  

Hon. President and Director 2005-2006 

